February Sixteenth 1920. Rt. Hon. Sir George E. Foster, P.C., K.C.M.G., Minister of Trade & Commerce, Ottawa, Ont. Dear Sir George: -Please accept my best thanks for your letter of February 9th. I am sorry that it will be impossible for you to speak to the students of McGill University this session, but I can quite understand that the amount of work which now falls upon you as Acting Prime Minister will not permit you to come to Montreal for this purpose.

I hope at some future time that our students may have the privilege of hearing you.

With best wishes,

I remain, yours very sincerely,

Acting Principal.